CEDAR MEDICAL PRACTICE
MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING
HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 24th APRIL 2024
Present:	Mrs Anscombe; Mrs Harrison; Mrs Harrington; Mr Mitchell; Mrs Clark; Helen Rubie; Lisa Stockdale (Minutes).

Apologies:	Dr Gandhi; Mrs Spiteri


1.  Minutes of Previous Meeting Held on Wednesday, 22nd November 2024
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

2.  Matters Arising / Action Report
There is no update on SGH public consultation currently. Still awaiting outcome.

3.  Review of Patient Suggestions / Comments
· 10 compliments received so far in 2024 for staff and services.
· Friends & Family Test results are displayed in a file in the Waiting Rooms at both sites.

4.  Staff Changes
· Tracey Ashton (Receptionist) started in October 2023.
· Fay Richardson (Receptionist) has left the Practice following Maternity Leave. Desanka Antic-Wraith who was covering Fay’s Mat leave has stayed with the practice.
· Jess Doleman (full-time PCN Care Co-ordinator) is now trained/competent to take Blood Pressures and do blood tests. As a result, blood test waiting times have already decreased. Jess also works within the Admin Team.
· Martha Hill (part-time PCN Care Co-ordinator) works within the Admin Team assisting the Team and the Practice Secretary.
· Raj Chumber (PCN Nurse Associate). She can do most treatment room duties. We share Raj with another practice in South PCN.
· South PCN: we have PCN staff working within the Practice included: First Contact physiotherapists, Social Prescribers for both adults and young people, Mental Health Nurse (New starting in June 2024) and Pharmacist. There are Advanced Nurse Practitioner heading the PCN Care Home Team. 
Local Pilot Project is starting at The Forge, Cottage Beck Rd, Community Nurse will attend daily and where necessary encourage/assist homeless patients to seek appropriate health care. 
· Hepatitis C screening has commenced nationally in Primary Care. Patients identified @risk will be sent a kit to self-test and can self-refer to Hep C team – poster are being displayed publicly.
· Single Point of Access Team for Mental Health to run alongside the Crisis Team is being considered.

5.  Patient Access for appointments
· Cedar overall patient access is good – data indicates 90% and above. The new way of working via a Triage List is working well - on contacting the practice patients are booked onto the triage list then the Duty Dr reviews the bookings and allocates to the appropriate clinician for care, patients are then contacted back to arrange the appointments.
· Sustainability due to increasing patient list size is being monitored by the practice.  We currently have 9,000+ patients registered with the practice. We have increased our Clinical team and now have x2 Salaried GPs, x3 Nurse Practitioners. We are also a GP Training practice and currently have 3 GP Registrars. The practice supports HYMS students who come for 8 week rotations. Consultation Room availability is becoming increasingly difficult with most rooms at both our sites being full daily. The admin room at the Branch Surgery, Ironstone Centre has now been converted to a 4th consulting room to assist with room constraints. The North Lincs GP Urgent Access Hub continues to use the Branch Surgery during the afternoons however this ‘winter pressures assistance’ service is due to cease at the end of April 2024.
· Online consultation can be requested via the link on our practice website and an appointment/call back will be booked. 
· The Practice telephone cloud-based system now has a call back facility and well as the usual queue system. The Branch Surgery, Ironstone Centre is currently being upgraded to same system. 
· PPG were asked about their personal experiences at the practice. Everyone said they were happy with the access and happy with help from reception/care from doctors. Prescriptions are dealt with in a timely manner – any delays are generally at the Pharmacy end. This can depend on what medications are requested as there are currently a lot of national medication shortages. Everyone very satisfied with practice services offered. The only slight negative mentioned was regarding quality of phone calls - sometimes members have experienced loss of clarity during calls - practice will review ongoing quality of phone system.
· Opinions were sought with regards to the NHS App / Systmonline. JC uses the app and finds it very easy. Other members use email or systmonline for prescription requests. 

Practice Christmas Fundraising - £155 local BFS Cancer Support Charity
£155 was raised by the staff Christmas fundraiser (Christmas event, raffle, Christmas Jumper Day). Money 
raised was donated to local charity Bosom Family Support (supporting families affected by cancer)

2024 Covid Spring Booster Clinics
The first Covid clinic is this weekend (27.4.24) at Ashby Road. First cohort of patients are 75+ years of age and 
immunosuppressed patients.

Any Other Business
It was asked if literature for the MS Society can be brought in for Waiting Rooms at both ends. This will be considered; however it was explained about infection control issues surrounding materials being displayed/left out in the Waiting Rooms.


Date of Next Meeting

The next PPG meeting will be held on Wednesday, 17th July 2024 at 12.30pm.

(JC sends apologies for next meeting)
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